

## **COVID-19 Soldier Memorial Park Softball Guidelines**

- All players, coaches and umpires are encouraged to observe social distancing guidelines.
- Parents and spectators should remain in their cars during warm-ups and wait until 15 minutes before game time to go to spectator area.
- Parents and spectators must view games from behind the outfield fence (foul pole to foul pole) or behind yellow caution tape where marked.
- Non-family household members must remain 6' apart from other spectators
- Masks will need to be worn in common areas, snack stand area and wherever 6' social distancing is not able to be maintained.
- BLEACHERS ARE CLOSED AND ARE NOT TO BE USED.
- Team dugouts/player area will be extended to include the area from the dugout to backstop and dugout to the end of the high fence. Signs are posted and marked at 6' intervals for players to appropriately distance themselves.
- No more than 5 people are allowed in the actual dugout at any time
- Pre-game meetings must maintain social distancing. 1 coach from each team only standing apart on far batter's box line + umpires. No contact or shaking of hands. If "pay at the plate", \$ must go from coach to umpire directly.
- We encourage fans and players to utilize personal hand sanitizer throughout the day.
- Once your game is completed, please vacate the dugout immediately so it can be sanitized for the next team.
- Please make sure teams clean up trash in all player areas prior to vacating the area.
- All team meetings should be held in common area and with players maintaining social distancing. Teams should leave complex immediately after games are completed.
- No sunflower seeds are permitted in the complex.
- Please refrain from spitting.
- Please place all garbage in the trash cans.